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Minutes of North Cotes Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 13 January

2020 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Present:, Councillor van der Horst, Councillor Brearley, Councillor Gautrey,
Councillor Annett and District Councillor McMillan

Apolegies: Councillor Hicks, Councillor Johnson, Councillor Marsh

Also present: Members of the public

1. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING — The minutes of the previous meeting
were read, signed ad approved.

2. MATTERS ARISING

2.1

2.2

2.3

24

Parish Precept 2020/2021 — It was noted that the Parish Council Precept
form had been completed. It was signed off by Councillor van der Horst.

Rural Safety Partnership — Speed Watch Scheme update — No further
news on training. Speed sign — It was noted that we were just waiting on
Tetneys cheque for their share of the sign. Councillor McMillan was
waiting for a response from Saltfleetby re the sign/collection and payment.

Village Hall/Church — update — the next village hall committee meeting is
scheduled for 22" January 2020. The main issue for discussion was the
‘stage’ The stage has become unsafe, so discussions would need to be had
about next steps. The window grant has been issued and the committee are
currently acquiring quotes to replace the windows.

Overview of Crime — update — As always remain vigilant, especially on
these dark nights. Also worthwhile signing up to the messaging system
‘Lincs Alert” www.lincolnshirealert.co.uk to find out what is happening in
your area.

3. CORRESPONDANCE - No correspondence had been received

4. FINANCE

4.1

5. AOB

Cheques — The following cheques were approved:

Parish Clerk Wages - 000312

Condition of Roads — It was noted that Horseshoe Point Road and Sea Lane were
in a bad state of repair due to the heavy good vehicles that have been using them.
It was agreed that the Parish Council should write to Highways and Orsted/Volka
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Infra to see what can be done to improve their conditions as they are becoming
dangerous.
Action Point: Clerk to send letters

East Lindsey District Council Relocation — It was noted that East Lindsey
District Council had confirmed is relocation to a new ‘multiservice’ hub in
Horncastle the relocation would take place 2021.

The date for the next meeting - was fixed as Monday 9™ March 2020 at 7.30pm
at the New Tribes Mission.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm




